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 Principal:  Mrs S McArdle           

        BT30 9HS  

Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope you are keeping well and have had the chance to enjoy some rest over the last few weeks keeping safe.
I would like to update you on a few issues with regards to our return to school at the end of August. 

As I am sure you are aware the Minister for Education has reviewed the guidance for schools on social distancing. This means that when it is not possible, schools are not required to adhere to strict social distancing practices between pupils. This is to allow all schools to open for all pupils again on a full time basis from the week beginning 31 August. Further guidance on this is to be issued before the end of this week and I will update you if and when necessary. 
With this in mind, we will be opening as planned on our first week back from 24th August. Primary 6 & 7 children will return full time that week. All other classes will be part-time return for that week only, as previously advised, either on the Monday and Tuesday or the Thursday and Friday. After the school closure on 31st August for the bank holiday, all children will return full time to school on Tuesday 1st September. The same procedures are in place for primary one children beginning, either Monday and Tuesday or Thursday and Friday for the first week, although we will stagger the starting times for each child that week so a parent can accompany the child into the classroom without too many people there at once. This will ensure social distancing can be adhered to. Separate communication will be forwarded to primary one parents regarding this. Primary one children will finish school at 12:15 to begin with as planned.
I want to reassure you that we will be doing our utmost to ensure the health and safety of all our children and staff on their return and we will be putting in place a range of measures to achieve this. Further details on these will be communicated in the next couple of weeks. 

In the meantime, please see the previous letter sent out which contains important information for the new school year.

Additional Information P2 Teacher: 
I would like to welcome Miss Brannigan to our school. She will be taking up a temporary post with our P2 class for the year and I know she is hugely excited to join our school and to meet the boys and girls! 

P3&4 Teacher: I want to inform you that Miss Canavan will continue to be teaching this class all year and their classroom will be the second mobile. 

Uniform: I have had a few enquiries about school uniform and would like to clarify some of the details as to what is expected for this year. 

Pupil uniform can alternate between formal School Uniform and PE Uniform, to allow for daily washing of clothes. PE uniform will obviously need to be worn on your child’s PE day which teachers will inform you about on return. 

Bottoms for PE should be plain navy or black track bottoms, leggings or shorts and a white plain polo shirt. 

Yellow polo shirt should be worn underneath school jumpers with school skirts / trousers. 

Black, comfortable shoes are expected with the formal school uniform. Trainers can be worn with PE uniform. However, canvas or Converse style shoes should not be purchased for school as they are not suitable, particularly on wet days. 

P1 and P2 children should wear shoes that do not fasten with laces or any other child in the school who cannot tie their laces. If your child has laces, ensure they are taught how to tie laces independently before returning to school.
Please ensure your child has a suitable coat for outdoor play. 

Bank Holiday: 
School will be closed for all children on the Bank Holiday of Monday 31st August. 

Break/Snack/ lunchtime: 
We will be continuing with our Healthy Break policy next year. Like packed lunches, this should be brought to school in a lunch bag. Remember all children MUST bring their own filled water bottle to school. 
We have been advised that all children will need to bring a packed lunch to school for the first week back and it is hoped that the catering service will resume on the first week of September with school meals. 

School Cashless system

With strict new guidance in place, we have just moved to a new cashless system in school. This means that all money will need to be paid online and the school will no longer be receiving cash. You will receive a letter soon on how to register for this when we receive the guidance and you will be able to download an app for easy access.

As mentioned before, we have been advised that adults are not allowed in the school building unless absolutely necessary. Most communication therefore will take place through texts email or phone calls, as well as through our website and Facebook page. In the first instance when we return, if you need to contact school, either email or phone and we can call you back. 

Further information and updates will be provided over the next week before our children begin to return on the 24th August. It will include details of your specific drop off time, how to register for our new cashless system and information regarding entry and exit points for each class. If you have any other enquiries or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact school before then using the email address on our school website. 

I appreciate your continued patience and understanding in this matter and look forward to welcoming all thee children back soon. We will do our very best to ensure a welcoming return whilst adhering to our new guidance and procedures to ensure the safety of all. 
In the meantime, take care and stay safe.

Yours sincerely,

S McArdle

